
NEWS FROM PADONA: 
 
Last night the CDC reissued guidance for PPE when dealing with suspected 
Ebola cases.  Please familiarize yourself with this important 
information and share as applicable.  Also, please see information for 
webinar tomorrow (Wednesday October 22nd 3-4p.m.)   
 
Tightened Guidance for U.S. Healthcare Workers on Personal Protective 
Equipment for Ebola 
 
http://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2014/fs1020-ebola-personal-protective- 
equipment.html  
 
The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention is tightening previous 
infection control guidance for healthcare workers caring for patients 
with Ebola, to ensure there is no ambiguity.  The guidance focuses on 
specific personal protective equipment (PPE) health care workers should 
use and offers detailed step by step instructions for how to put the 
equipment on and take it off safely.   
 
Recent experience from safely treating patients with Ebola at Emory 
University Hospital, Nebraska Medical Center and National Institutes of 
Health Clinical Center are reflected in the guidance. 
 
The enhanced guidance is centered on three principles:  
 
*        All healthcare workers undergo rigorous training and are 
practiced and competent with PPE, including taking it on and off in a 
systemic manner  
 
*        No skin exposure when PPE is worn 
 
*        All workers are supervised by a trained monitor who watches 
each worker taking PPE on and off. 
 
All patients treated at Emory University Hospital, Nebraska Medical 
Center and the NIH Clinical Center have followed the three principles. 
None of the workers at these facilities have contracted the illness.  
 
Principle #1: Rigorous and repeated training 
 
Focusing only on PPE gives a false sense of security of safe care and 
worker safety. Training is a critical aspect of ensuring infection 
control. Facilities need to ensure all healthcare providers practice 
numerous times to make sure they understand how to appropriately use the 
equipment, especially in the step by step donning and doffing of PPE. 



CDC and partners will ramp up training offerings for healthcare 
personnel across the country to reiterate all the aspects of safe care 
recommendations.   
 
Principle #2: No skin exposure when PPE is worn 
 
Given the intensive and invasive care that US hospitals provide for 
Ebola patients, the tightened guidelines are more directive in 
recommending no skin exposure when PPE is worn.   
 
CDC is recommending all of the same PPE included in the August 1, 2014 
guidance, with the addition of coveralls and single-use, disposable 
hoods.  Goggles are no longer recommended as they may not provide 
complete skin coverage in comparison to a single use disposable full 
face shield.  Additionally, goggles are not disposable, may fog after 
extended use, and healthcare workers may be tempted to manipulate them 
with contaminated gloved hands.  PPE recommended for U.S. healthcare 
workers caring for patients with Ebola includes: 
 
*        Double gloves 
 
*        Boot covers that are waterproof and go to at least mid-calf or 
leg covers 
 
*        Single use fluid resistant or imperable gown that extends to 
at least mid-calf  or coverall without intergraded hood. 
 
*        Respirators, including either N95 respirators or powered air 
purifying respirator(PAPR)  
 
*        Single-use, full-face shield that is disposable 
 
*        Surgical hoods to ensure complete coverage of the head and 
neck 
 
*        Apron that is waterproof and covers the torso to the level of 
the mid-calf should be used if Ebola patients have vomiting or diarrhea  
 
The guidance describes different options for combining PPE to allow a 
facility to select PPE for their protocols based on availability, 
healthcare personnel familiarity, comfort and preference while 
continuing to provide a standardized, high level of protection for 
healthcare personnel.  
The guidance includes having: 
 
*        Two specific, recommended PPE options for facilities to choose 



from. Both options provide equivalent protection if worn, donned and 
doffed correctly. 
 
*        Designated areas for putting on and taking off PPE. Facilities 
should ensure that space and lay-out allows for clear separation between 
clean and potentially contaminated areas 
 
*        Trained observer to monitor PPE use and safe removal  
 
*        Step-by-step PPE removal instructions that include:  
 
o    Disinfecting visibly contaminated PPE using an EPA-registered 
disinfectant wipe prior to taking off equipment 
 
*        Disinfection of gloved hands using either an EPA-registered 
disinfectant wipe or alcohol-based hand rub between steps of taking off 
PPE. 
 
Principle #3: Trained monitor 
 
CDC is recommending a trained monitor actively observe and supervise 
each worker taking PPE on and off. This is to ensure each worker follows 
the step by step processes, especially to disinfect visibly contaminated 
PPE. The trained monitor can spot any missteps in real-time and 
immediately address.  
 
PPE is Only One Aspect of Infection Control  
 
It is critical to focus on other prevention activities to halt the 
spread of Ebola in healthcare settings, including: 
 
*        Prompt screening and triage of potential patients 
 
*        Designated site managers to ensure proper implementation of 
precautions 
 
*        Limiting personnel in the isolation room 
 
*        Effective environmental cleaning 
 
Think Ebola and Care Carefully 
 
The CDC reminds health care workers to "Think Ebola" and to "Care 
Carefully." Health care workers should take a detailed travel and 
exposure history with patients who exhibit fever, severe headache, 
muscle pain, weakness, diarrhea, vomiting, stomach pain, unexplained 



hemorrhage. If the patient is under investigation for Ebola, health care 
workers should activate the hospital preparedness plan for Ebola, 
isolate the patient in a separate room with a private bathroom, and to 
ensure standardized protocols are in place for PPE use and disposal. 
Health care workers should not have physical contact with the patient 
without putting on appropriate PPE.       
 
CDC's Guidance for U.S. Healthcare Settings is Similar to MSF's (Doctors 
Without Borders) Guidance  
Both CDC's and MSF's guidance focuses on: 
 
*        Protecting skin and mucous membranes from all exposures to 
blood and body fluids during patient care 
 
*        Meticulous, systematic strategy for putting on and taking off 
PPE to avoid contamination and to ensure correct usage of PPE 
 
*        Use of oversight and observers to ensure processes are 
followed 
 
*        Disinfection of PPE prior to taking off: CDC recommends 
disinfecting visibly contaminated PPE using an EPA-registered 
disinfectant wipe prior to taking off equipment.  Additionally, CDC 
recommends disinfection of gloved hands using either an EPA-registered 
disinfectant wipe or alcohol-based hand rub between steps of taking off 
PPE. Due to differences in the U.S. healthcare system and West African 
healthcare settings, MSF's guidance recommends spraying as a method for 
PPE disinfection rather than disinfectant wipes.   
 
Five Pillars of Safety 
 
CDC reminds all employers and healthcare workers that PPE is only one 
aspect of infection control and providing safe care to patients with 
Ebola. Other aspects include five pillars of safety: 
 
*        Facility leadership has responsibility to provide resources 
and support for implementation of effective prevention precautions. 
Management should maintain a culture of worker safety in which 
appropriate PPE is available and correctly maintained, and workers are 
provided with appropriate training.   
 
*        Designated on-site Ebola site manager responsible for 
oversight of implementing precautions for healthcare personnel and 
patient safety in the healthcare facility. 
 
*        Clear, standardized procedures where facilities choose one of 



two options and have a back-up plan in case supplies are not available. 
 
*        Trained healthcare personnel: facilities need to ensure all 
healthcare providers practice numerous times to make sure they 
understand how to appropriately use the equipment. 
 
*        Oversight of practices are critical to ensuring that 
implementation protocols are done accurately, and any error in putting 
on or taking off PPE is identified in real-time, corrected and 
addressed, in case  potential exposure occurred. 
 
In addition: 
 
Webinar: Ebola Preparedness for Emergency Medical Services 
 
http://www.phe.gov/Preparedness/responders/ebola/Pages/ems-call.aspx 
 
Main Content 
 
ASPR and CDC staff will discuss the previously developed and distributed 
Detailed Emergency Medical Services Checklist for Ebola Preparedness 
<http://www.cdc.gov/vhf/ebola/pdf/ems-checklist-ebola-preparedness.pdf> 
, which highlights activities that EMS agencies and systems should 
consider to prepare for managing patients with Ebola and other 
infectious diseases. This checklist is intended to enhance collective 
preparedness and response by highlighting key areas for EMS agencies to 
review in preparation for a person under investigation (PUI) for Ebola. 
The checklist provides practical and specific suggestions to ensure 
agencies are able to detect possible Ebola cases, protect employees, and 
respond appropriately.  
 
Additionally, CDC collaborated with staff and representatives from the 
Federal Interagency Committee on EMS (FICEMS) to develop Interim 
Guidance for Emergency Medical Services Systems and 911 PSAPs 
<http://www.cdc.gov/vhf/ebola/hcp/interim-guidance-emergency-medical-ser 
vices-systems-911-public-safety-answering-points-management-patients-kno 
wn-suspected-united-states.html> . FICEMS staff will discuss this 
guidance, intended for use by managers to understand and explain to 
staff how to respond and stay safe and by individual providers to 
respond to suspected Ebola patients and to stay safe. 
 
The purpose of this webinar is to further explain these documents and 
address any questions that you may have.  Staff from several FICEMS 
member agencies will field questions. FICEMS includes representatives 
from ASPR, CDC, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, the 



Department of Homeland Security's Office of Health Affairs, the U.S. 
Fire Administration, an appointed State EMS Director and other agencies. 
 
 
Please note that we will ONLY be taking live questions via the webinar 
Q&A feature during this event. Due to the expected high volume of 
questions, we will not be able to address all questions during the call. 
 
*        Date and Time:  Wednesday, October 22, 2014 3:00 to 4:00 pm 
EDT 
 
*        Call in Information:   
 
o    Dial in:  888-325-0345  
 
o    Passcode:  1552858 
 
*        Join the Webinar:   
 
o    URL: https://www.mymeetings.com/nc/join/ 
 
o    Conference number: PW9051596 
 
o    Audience passcode: 1552858 
 
o    Or  join the event directly at: 
https://www.mymeetings.com/nc/join.php?i=PW9051596&p=1552858&t= 
<https://www.mymeetings.com/nc/join.php?i=PW9051596&p=1552858&t=c>  
 
 
In an effort to maximize availability of call-in lines, please consider 
joining this webinar with multiple colleagues on one computer.  
 
Please note: An audio recording and transcript will be made available on 
this page following the call. 
 
 
 


